MID-IOWA SCHOOLIMPROVEMENT CONSORTIUM

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

Tuesday, May 17, 2016 – 9:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m.

MISIC Office, Jewell, Iowa

1) Call to Order / Roll Call

The meeting of the Board of Directors for MISIC was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by Dan Mart, President.
Executive Board Members present:
Dan Mart, Karen Sandberg, MaryDawn               

 Schuck

Executive Board Members using electronic voting:


Irv Laube, Jon Suntken, Jeff Herzberg, Amy 
                                                           Whittington
Also present:  



Sue Beers, Executive Director







Ethel Lee, Business Manager







Jamie Morgan, Project Support and 

                                                           
Technology Coordinator
Nancy Lockett, District Support Team

Dave Christensen, District Support Team 

Amy Walter, District Support Team

Becky Hacker-Kluver,  Special Projects
2) Approve Agenda
Motion by Karen Sandberg to approve the agenda.  Seconded by MaryDawn Schuck.   Roll Call Vote:  Karen Sandberg – Aye;  MaryDawn Schuck  -  Aye;  Dan Mart – Aye;  Irv Laube – Aye;  Jon Suntken – Aye;  Jeff Herzberg – Aye;  Amy Whittington – Aye.  Motion carried.
3) Approve Minutes – January 22 Meeting
Motion by MaryDawn Schuck to approve the January 22, 2016 MISIC Board minutes.  Seconded by Karen Sandberg.  Roll Call Vote:  MaryDawn Schuck – Aye;  Karen Sandberg – Aye;  Dan Mart – Aye;  Irv Laube – Aye;  Jon Suntken – Aye;  Jeff Herzberg – Aye;  Amy Whittington – Aye.  Motion carried.
4) Financial Reports / Budget
a.  Balance Sheet
Ethel Lee, Business Manager, had prepared a Balance Sheet as of May 16, 2016 and shared with the Board members.  The Activity Fund had $198,003.35 at the beginning of this FY and is at $122,239.41 presently.  Curriculum Manager was at $157,961.43 and is now $142,151.90.  General Fund was at $56,847.50 and is presently at $89,735.91.
It was noted that the Activity Fund has been declining so drastically because of several things:


-Fewer new MISIC memberships, meaning reduction in Joining Fees


-Amy Walters’s salary has been coming out of this fund


-Becky Hacker-Kluver’s Special Project of $13,000 was taken out of here


-Loss of $10,000 with the Competency Based Conference

However, the Leading the Core workshops had been breaking about even and there is some income of about $8000 that should be coming for the South Tama Cadres yet this year.
b. Current Budget
The current budget was reviewed.  Some line items were short and some over budget.  There will be one more month’s worth of salaries that will be coming out, but no other large bills.
c. Annual Budget Proposal 2016-17
Discussion was held on what could be done to sustain our balances.  Sue Beers reported that Alhambra, CA will be joining next year.  This will be $9000 in Annual Dues to add to the General Fund.  She also mentioned that it might be good to pursue Corporate Partnerships.  We may have to look out of state for memberships.
d. Audit
Motion by Dan Mart to have the Executive Board review the Profit & Loss year-end detail information received from the Business Manager, and take the $3500 out of the proposed budget, line item 2.2, Audit expense.  Seconded by MaryDawn Schuck.  Roll Call Vote:  Dan Mart – Aye;  MaryDawn Schuck – Aye;  Karen Sandberg – Aye;  Irv Laube – Aye;  Jon Suntken – Aye;  Jeff Herzberg – Aye;  Amy Whittington – Aye.  Motion carried.
e. Personnel / Salaries
Dave Christensen is going to retire.  His last Board meeting is today and his last Team Meeting was yesterday.  His salary has been coming out of the Curriculum Manager Fund. Sue Beers is requesting that MISIC keep him on, with no travel, as a Researcher for a retainer of $500 per month.  This amount would continue to come out of the Curriculum Manager Fund.
Motion by Karen Sandberg to approve a 2% increase across the Board for all MISIC contracted personnel.   With the exception of Dave Christensen, who will be $500 per month.  And to approve the Proposed Budget for 2016-17 with these increases and the deletion of line item 2.2, in the amount of $3500. 
Seconded by MaryDawn Schuck.  Roll Call Vote:  Karen Sandberg – Aye;  MaryDawn Schuck – Aye;  Dan Mart – Aye;  Irv Laube – Aye;  Jon Suntken – Aye;  Jeff Herzberg – Aye;  Amy Whittington – Aye.  Motion carried.
f. Special Projects Budget Proposal
Becky Hacker-Kluver shared a Project Manager Proposal for Phase II  of the Art, Music and Physical Education Model Curriculums in the amount of $13,800.  The Proposal stated the outcome of the Project and anticipated timelines.  This expense will be taken out of the Activity Fund.
Part of the Phase II  work will be to create a Weebly Site for Visual Arts and Music teachers  with choices so teachers can learn more about the standards, the new website, etc.   
A retired music teacher from Minnesota and an art professor and PE professor from UNI have been invited to come as Guest Experts to help the MISIC team members with workshops that will be scheduled this fall.

Motion by MaryDawn Schuck to approve the Project Manager Proposal as presented by Becky Hacker-Kluver.  Seconded by Karen Sandberg.  Roll Call Vote:  MaryDawn Schuck – Aye;  Karen Sandberg – Aye;  Dan Mart – Aye;  Irv Laube – Aye;  Jon Suntken – Aye;  Jeff Herzberg – Aye;  Amy Whittington – Aye.  Motion carried.
5) Membership Update
Membership cancellations vs. new members were discussed.  There are 61 districts up for renewal this year.  We need to get away from the stigma that MISIC is only about MAP, a second assessment testing tool, when there are so many other benefits/resources that can be used.  
Some Lines of attack that were mentioned are:
1.  Personal face-to-face contact.
2.  Curriculum networking with conversations of how much time is saved by being  

     a MISIC member.
3.  Urban Education Network of Iowa  -  Sue will contact Margaret Buckton
4.  Look into hiring someone to do corporate sponsorships.

5.  Offer some kind of reward for bringing in a new MISIC member.

6   Be partners with the Teacher Leaders.
7.  Do joint workshop with SAI

8.  MISIC could be a training ground for the AEA’s

Key is to keep/build/find other resources for our MISIC members.

Renewals will be mailed out after Memorial Day to see how Governor Branstad rules on the Education bills.  Appropriate flyers will be attached to the renewals to show how MISIC can help their District pursuant to the Governor’s decision and also a list of funding options that can be used for MISIC dues.
The renewal list will also be sent to Steering and Board members.  If there is a renewal district on this list that these members know, they could reach out to that Superintendent and talk about the importance of being a MISIC member.  

Sue also offered to go out and talk to any district that has concerns.

6) From the Field – What’s on the Horizon?
a. SBAC – waiting to hear on this
b. ESSA – still keeping in contact with this
c. Social Studies – Dave reported that he is keeping up to date with the changes that the State is working on for Social Studies.
d. NGSS -  Dave reported he will take the  Science Unit Planner and update the links.  He will prepare a power point for Science, after the June workshop, that includes all of the information that he has in his files and use what is needed for teachers.
11:50 AM  - Recessed for lunch

12:15 -  Meeting reconvened

e. other  -  

ELL was discussed and how to get teachers prepared for Spanish speaking students.
7) MISIC Branding / Logo
Branding is critical for us.  The Board was not especially excited about the logos that were submitted by the students.   Board members present reviewed some samples that had been pulled off the web.  A couple of these will be shared with a graphic artist to come up with an appropriate logo.
Logo, By-Laws, new name will all be approved at the Annual meeting in August.

8) Partnerships
a. Partnership Director / Assistance  -  
Dan Mart mentioned he had heard about a small company in New York called TeachBoost that works with Districts to increase student achievement.  They develop a customizable leadership platform for improving feedback quality, developing educator capacity and increasing student achievement.  Sue will contact this company to see if an app could be developed for MISIC. 
b.  Sponsorships  -  will try to get more    
Margaret Buckton is also associated with the Rural School Advocates of Iowa Network.  Sue will talk to her about this organization and how they could be partners with MISIC.
9) Personnel / Leadership Changes for 2016-17
General discussion was held about the leadership changes that are happening around the state.
10) Professional Development Updates
a. C3 Cadres   -  Nancy Lockett reported that Cohort 4 finishes tomorrow.   A Cohort 3 will also be held in the future.  It had been canceled previously because there weren’t enough participants.   Dave Christensen reported on the Cohort 5 that is coming up in Mt Pleasant.  All Mt Pleasant Administrators will be attending plus Teacher Coaches from Mt Pleasant and other districts.
b. Leading the Iowa Core
The Team has started looking at some potential dates for future Leading the Iowa Core Workshops.  Level  I will be for Math, Literacy and  Coaches.  They will try to have them on Nov 1, 2, 3rd.  The Science Workshop will be held at another time.

Level  II will be held during the IASB Conference  on Nov 16th.
Level  III, will be one day in Jan/Feb.  

These will be held at the Marriot Courtyard.   Sue said a Wiki space will be developed for these workshops instead using the flash drives.  We also need to have a break-even point of attendees to hold these workshops.

11) Update Arts / PE Standards
a. Shape American Agreement
b. NCCAS Agreement and Fee
Jamie Morgan reported that there are Copyrights on a couple of organizations that we use on our website for resources.  One of the organizations, called Shape America, is giving us permission to use their standards for PE for free, but she will have to copy and paste them into the correct format and then give Shape America credit to use them.

The State Education Agency Directors of Arts Education as agent for the National Coalition for Core Arts Standards are charging $800 for an annual license for their Art & Music standards .  This includes a database that can be easily downloaded.  This expense would be paid out of the Curriculum Manager Fund.
Discussion followed on the charge from NCCAS when individual teachers don’t have to pay anything when using their standards.

Sue Beers offered to write a follow-up letter to NCCAS  asking for a reduction of the $800 annual license.
Motion by MaryDawn Schuck to approve both Agreements.  Seconded by Karen Sandberg.  Roll Call Vote:  MaryDawn Schuck – Aye;  Karen Sandberg – Aye;  Dan Mart – Aye;  Irv Laube – Aye;  Jon Suntken – Aye;  Jeff Herzberg – Aye;  Amy Whittington – Aye.  Motion carried.
c. Workshops in the Fall
Already discussed
12) IASB / SAI Conferences – Booth / Presentation Ideas
Suggestions were:

-Emphasize the up-coming workshops and reach out to the TLC coaches.
-New members who join MISIC by the end of August, will get 2 people free, for one day (same day) of the Leading the Core series.  
-Amy Walter offered to compile a voucher that will be sent to the renewal schools to receive one free day of Leading the Core Workshop of their choice for renewing their membership.
-A drawing will be held at the SAI Conference with 4 chances to win one day of the Leading the Core Workshop of their choice.   Also a drawing for a Grand Prize to attend a C3 Cadre training session.  

13) Curriculum Manager Update
-Server issues are solved.
-NGSS have been uploaded on site.   Art Music at & PE will be uploaded. 

-Programming changes are on hold at this time.

-Webinar needs to be updated on Curriculum Manager.
14) Regional Meetings – Attendance – Alternatives
Consensus of the Board was that Face-to-Face Regional meetings are the best.  These will be held this fall with the first set to be held in the September 14-19th vicinity.  Webinars will be held again in Jan/Feb due to unforeseen weather conditions.
15) Board & Steering Committee Positions for 2016-17
Jamie Morgan shared a list of the Board and Steering Committee members.  The highlighted positions are the ones up for renewal this year.  
16) Other
Jamie Morgan will work on getting passwords updated for logging into the MISIC website.
17) Adjournment
Motion by Karen Sandberg to adjourn the MISIC Executive Board meeting.  Seconded by MaryDawn Schuck.  Roll Call Vote:  Karen Sandberg – Aye;  MaryDawn Schuck – Aye;  Dan Mart – Aye;  Irv Laube – Aye;  Jon Suntken – Aye;  Jeff Herzberg – Aye;  Amy Whittington – Aye.  Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 3:00 p.m.

______________________________       ______________________   


Sue Beers, Executive Director

       Date

 Attest:

__________________________________________   

     Ethel L. Lee, Business Manager
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